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Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 
Our dear brother Theophilus Chibuisi of Newark passed away last week. Below is a short 
biography of his life. The Seonghwa Ceremony info and GoFundMe page are also posted 
below. Let us offer our support and pray for our brother, his family and friends and surviving 
son, Tobe during this difficult time.  
 
Theophilus Chibuisi was born on January 25, 1961 in Nigeria. He passed away from a stroke 



 

 

on March 5, 2020. He is survived by his only son, Tobe.  
 
Theophilus joined the Unification Church in Nigeria in 1984 as a home member. Although he 
continued to work at his job over the early years, Theophilus became a very active member 
in church activities. He did a lot of witnessing, and was able to bring into the church a 
number of spiritual children. After a few years, Theophilus became a center member, and 
started to prepare himself for the Blessing. 
 
In 1992 Theophilus received the Marriage Blessing with Raquel, whom he loved and 
cherished until her ascension in February 2016. After a short stay in Peru, Raquel's home 
country, Theophilus and Raquel moved to New York City and later Newark, New Jersey, 
becoming involved in small group and witnessing activities within their community. Their 
family was completed in 2002 with the arrival of Tobe, their beloved son. 
 
Theophilus was a very keen student of the Divine Principle and practiced a very Principled life 
together with his family. In 2011 he became one of the founding members of the Africa New 
Hope Association, and is remembered fondly by the other members of the association 
 
Services will be held at: 
  

Clifton Family Church 
87 DeMott Ave. 

Clifton, NJ 
  

On Saturday, March 21st  
Viewing: 9:00AM 

Seonghwa: 10:00AM 
 followed by the Wonjeon Ceremony 

  
Donations to help cover Seonghwa expenses can be made at: gofundme,com/f/in-memory-
of-theophilus-chibuisi. 
 
Thank you for your prayers and support! 
 
Sincerely, 
Clifton Family Church 

 

     

    

  

 

 

 

 

 


